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Dear Campus Community, 

Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

Thank you to the non-exempt employees for hosting the Holiday Potluck party last week. It was a lot of fun, we had a 

wonderful time, and we are now the proud owners of the Gingerbread House! The planning committee of Karen  

Duggan, Christy Van Cleave, Michelle Nelson, Tammy Dodson, Mary Wolford, and Dona Sennett deserve a huge thank 

you for taking the lead but I know many other people helped. I was impressed with the turnout, the good feelings, and 

of course the food. 

Katie Pacelli-Klinger did a wonderful job organizing NMSU-A½s participation in the Parade of Lights on December 10th. 

Again, we had so much fun and I was impressed with the turnout. The fleet was extremely cute and Angelica  

Gonzales½s dog, Max, stole the show! 

Thanks to the entire campus for a successful and more accurate inventory process this year. We are done! Thank you 

for the attention and concern you brought to this task. Brenda Ramos reported that the entire campus was cooperative 

and helpful during the search for items. Special thanks to Sarah Cerra and Tammy Dodson for accomplishing a majority 

of the scanning workload.  You both did a fantastic job. Lastly, kudos to Brenda Ramos for leading the campus through 

this very important process. 

We added another $25,600 to scholarship opportunities for our students this past semester. The NMSU-A Foundation 

elected Billie Velasco as its new president, and I foresee a continued increase in support for NMSU-A through her  

efforts and the renewed energy demonstrated by her leadership. Furthermore, the NMSU-A Foundation is developing a 

strategic plan for supporting our institution that aligns with our own plan. It is very exciting! 

Lastly, I want to thank you for your efforts on behalf of the students at our institution. I cannot express enough how 

much you each mean to this campus and to this community. I see great things for us as we work through these next 

few months. Please know that we can make this college anything we want it to be. 

Here is to you and yours during this wonderful holiday season. 

Dr. Ken Van Winkle 

President 

New Mexico State University Alamogordo 



FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION 

FAFSA® Changes for 2017̧18 
 

  
On Sept. 14, 2015, President Obama announced significant 
changes to the Free Application for Federal Student 
Aid (FAFSA®) process that will impact millions of students. 
Starting with the 2017­18 application cycle, the following 
changes will be put in place:  
 
¶ Students will be able to submit a FAFSA® earlier.   
Students will be able to file a 2017̧18 FAFSA as early as  
Oct. 1, 2016, rather than beginning on Jan. 1, 2017. The  
earlier submission date will be a permanent change, enabling  
students to complete and submit a FAFSA earlier every year. 
(There is NO CHANGE to the 20161̧7 schedule. The FAFSA 
became available January 1 as in previous years.) 
 
¶ Students will use earlier income information.  
Beginning with the 2017̧18 FAFSA, students will be required 
to report income information from an earlier tax year. For 
example, on the 2017̧18 FAFSA, students (and parents, as 
appropriate) will report their 2015 income information,  
rather than their 2016 income information.  

Scholar Dollar$ 
  
Scholar Dollar$ is the singular online scholarship  
application and awarding system for New Mexico State  
University. Students from any campus can apply for all NMSU 
scholarships. 
 
Scholar Dollar$ is open from October 1st to March 1st each 
year. 
 
Applicants are encouraged to apply early and annually. 
https://scholarships.nmsu.edu/ 

To learn about available scholarships and important financial aid 
updates, Like and Follow our Facebook page at:  
https://www.facebook.com/NMSU-A-Financial-Aid-Office-School-
Code-002658-207298915959830/. 

For important veterans updates and scholarship information, Like 
and Follow the NMSU-A Veterans Program, and Like our Facebook 
page at: https://www.facebook.com/nmsuaveterans/. 

 

 

 

Scholarships 
 

There are some great scholarships that can be found at: 
 

http://scholarshipguidance.com/ 

 

http://scholarshipguidance.com/
scholarship_dont_text_and_drive_scholarship_8997.php 

 

http://scholarshipguidance.com/
scholarship_my_kool_smiles_scholarship_8994.php 

 

http://scholarshipguidance.com/
scholar-
ship_elks_national_foundation_legacy_awards_8964.php 

 

http://scholarshipguidance.com/
scholarship_10_words_or_less_scholarship_8947.php 
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2016 ALAMOGORDO PARADE OF LIGHTS 

Dr. Van Winkle and his wife Eva (center) wait for the  
parade to start with NMSU-A students, faculty, and staff. 

Photo courtesy of Katie Pacelli-Klinger. 

NMSU-A students Joseph Bennett and Alton Glendening  
walking in the parade. 

Photo courtesy of Katie Pacelli-Klinger. 

NMSU-A students Kaleb Solomon, Kaitlyn Pierce,  Joseph 
Bennett, and Evadeane McCann displaying posters  they 
carried in the parade. 

Photo courtesy of Katie Pacelli-Klinger. 

NMSU-A Registration/Admissions Specialist Angelica 
Gonzales and her dog, Max, showing their holiday spirit 
and Aggie pride while supporting NMSU-A during the 
parade. 



WHAT½S HAPPENING AT THE LIBRARY? 

Library Intersession Hours 

  

12/12/2016 - 12/22/2016  

Monday - Friday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Saturday - Sunday Closed 

  

12/23/2016- 1/2/2017 

Library & Campus Closed (Winter Break) 

  

1/3/2017 - 1/13/2017 

 Monday - Friday 8:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Saturday - Sunday Closed 

  

1/16/2017 

Library & Campus Closed 

Monday - Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday 

  

1/17/2016 

Resume regular semester hours 

  

 

We have had elves in to decorate our display 
walls.  When you get time, come over and see 
what they've done.  
 

Dr. Sharon Jenkins. 



If you have rented books for this semester, you will need to  
return them to the NMSU Bookstore located at 1400 E.  
University Ave. in Las Cruces. You can send them back for FREE 
by using the link below to generate a UPS shipping  
label. Please watch for additional reminders and shipping info 
sent to your email account.   

http://nmsu-lascruces.bncollege.com/webapp/wcs/stores/servlet/
B N C B R e n t a l R e t u r n S h i p p i n g L a b e l V i e w ? l a n g I d =-
1&storeId=59552&catalogId=10001 
 

Point of Contact:  
Marvin Paz, Textbook Mgr. 
Barnes & Noble at NMSU 
1400 E. University Ave. 
Las Cruces NM 8800 
(575) 646-4020  
Fax 575-646-6022 

 

TEXT BOOKS 

FACILITIES UPDATE 

This summer we completely renovated the two restrooms in the ProTech Building and the restroom in the Student  
Center.  With the remaining funds from the 2015 Severance Tax Bond (STB), we hope to change out the exhaust fans in the 
Academic Support Center restrooms and do minor work on the Science Center restrooms. 

---------  

A fence was installed around the back side of the Tays Center protecting the hundreds of thousands of dollars worth of  
equipment that is housed back there. 

----------  

The design for the renovation of the Deli kitchen has been completed and is now out for bid.   
Renovation is slated to begin January 5th.  On top of a slight facelift, the kitchen will also be fitted with a range,  
griddle, fryers, and preparation areas.  The anticipated completion date for the renovation is May 12, 2017. 

http://nmsu-lascruces.bncollege.com/webapp/wcs/stores/servlet/BNCBRentalReturnShippingLabelView?langId=-1&storeId=59552&catalogId=10001
http://nmsu-lascruces.bncollege.com/webapp/wcs/stores/servlet/BNCBRentalReturnShippingLabelView?langId=-1&storeId=59552&catalogId=10001
http://nmsu-lascruces.bncollege.com/webapp/wcs/stores/servlet/BNCBRentalReturnShippingLabelView?langId=-1&storeId=59552&catalogId=10001


BILLY J. FORD NURSING SCHOLARSHIP  
AT NEW MEXICO STATE UNIVERSITY ALAMOGORDO 
NEW MEXICO STATE UNIVERSITY FOUNDATION, INC. 

 
Beverly Ford and the New Mexico State University Foundation, Inc. hereby establish the Billy J. Ford Nursing Scholarship at New  
Mexico State University Alamogordo. The Fund will be established with an initial $500.00 gift. Additional gifts may be made to this 
fund at any time. In accordance with New Mexico State University Foundation policy, all gifts $1,000 and greater shall be assessed a 
five percent stewardship fee. 
 
The Fund is defined and administered as follows: 
The title of the Fund shall be the Billy J. Ford Nursing Scholarship. The funds shall be used to make an award to one or more  
undergraduate students. The award recipient shall be determined by the following criteria:  
§ Must be Nursing Major 
§ Required 3.0 or above Grade Point Average (GPA) 
§ Brief Essay ̧ Why I Choose Nursing Career 
 
The Scholarship Committee of NMSU Alamogordo shall select the recipients.   If future circumstances render the use of the Fund for 
the purposes set forth in this agreement either impractical or impossible, then the Fund½s balance of unspent gifts shall be used to  
improve the quality of education at New Mexico State University Alamogordo as approved by the Foundation Board of Directors,  
keeping in mind the original intent of the donor.  In any such alternative application of unspent gifts, it shall be clearly identified that 
the funding source is the Billy J. Ford Nursing Scholarship. 
 
Communications regarding this fund may be directed to: 
Beverly Ford 
Address:  2112 Heights Circle 
Alamogordo, NM 88310 
Phone: 575-442-1927     

NURSING SCHOLARSHIP 

Student Art Contest 
Contest Ends January 27! 

The NISOD Student Art Contest provides an  
opportunity for one student to achieve international 
exposure for his or her original artwork! The winning 
design will be featured as the front cover of the  
Conference Program for NISOD's 2018 International 
Conference on Teaching and Leadership Excellence. In 
addition, the winning student artist will receive five 
poster-size copies of the winning artwork and up to 
$400 in airfare, three nights lodging, and a  
complimentary registration to attend NISOD's 2017 
conference in Austin, Texas, where the student artist 
will be formally honored during the grand unveiling of 
his/her winning design. The winner's sponsoring college 
also receives a complimentary NISOD membership.  

https://www.nisod.org/membership/student-art-
contest/ 

STUDENT ART CONTEST HLC VISIT 



COMMUNITY EDUCATION CLASSES 



COMMUNITY EDUCATION CLASSES, CONTINUED 



COMMUNITY EDUCATION CLASSES, CONTINUED 



COMMUNITY EDUCATION CLASSES, CONTINUED 



ART CLASSES 



ART CLASSES, CONTINUED 



ART CLASSES, CONTINUED 



ART CLASSES, CONTINUED 



ART CLASSES, CONTINUED 



GIS CLASS 



FIRST LEGO League 

Also, the FIRST LEGO League, sponsored by NMSU-A in 
cooperation with OteroSTEM, will be holding its First 
Annual State Qualifier Event on Saturday, January 21st 
from 8am-6pm at the Tays Center. We are looking for 
approximately 60-70 volunteers interested in helping 
with judging, check in of teams, and other opportunities. 

Depending on the job, the hours will vary (judges will 
not be needed for the full 11 hours, but will require 
some training prior to the event- FLEXIBLE). Please con-
tact Sarah Cerra (scerra@nmsu.edu; (575) 439-3763) if 
you are  interested. 

Campus Hours for December 12̧January 16  
 

December 12-16: (Monday through Friday) 8:00am̧ 5:00pm 

December17-18: (Saturday & Sunday) Campus Closed 

December19-22: (Monday through Thursday) 8:00am̧  5:00pm. If 
Administration decides to close the campus early, Security will 
follow suit. ie, if Administration closes campus at 3:00pm, Security 
will lockdown the buildings at 3:00pm. 

December 23̧January 2: Campus closed for Winter Break 

All buildings will be locked and alarmed.  Security personnel will also 
be enjoying the Winter Break so you will not be able to enter the 
buildings without a code and key. 

January 3, 2017: Campus will reopen for regular hours.  

Enjoy your time off. 

CAMPUS HOURS 



If you have an article, story, or photo you would like to share in the Campus Connection Newsletter, please send it to  
Katie Pacelli-Klinger at kpacelli@nmsu.edu or call (575) 439-3729.  Don½t forget to Like and Follow the New Mexico State  
University Alamogordo Facebook Page and @NMSU on Twitter!   

AGGIE CUPBOARD ALAMOGORDO  
 

 

Here is some ºfood» for thought: 
 

Did you know Aggie Cupboard Alamogordo distributes food all 
year?  So far in 2016, 101 food distributions have helped  
NMSU-A  students, faculty and staff in need.  This amounts  
to more than $1500 in food and is done only through the  
generous donations of food and cash by the NMSU-A and  
Alamogordo communities. 
 

Each distribution includes: 

1 can of soup 

1 can of fruit 

2 cans of vegetables 

1 can of pasta/tomato sauce 

1 can of beans 

2 to 3 pounds of dry pasta, beans or rice 

15 ounces of tuna/chicken or 20 to 30 ounces of peanut butter 

3 or 4 other items that we have available 

Your donations are greatly appreciated but, as you might  
imagine, it doesn½t take long to deplete our shelves. 

We are in great need of packages of dry pasta, rice and beans and 
canned tomato/pasta sauce and peanut butter.  We can also  
always use canned soups, fruit, vegetables, chicken, and tuna. All 
items need to have a ºuse by» or ºbest by» date in the  
future.  We also accept cash donations through the NMSU-A 
Foundation which can easily be made by contacting Mary  
Fechner at (575) 439-3696. 

Please do what you can to help. 

The next Aggie Cupboard Alamogordo food distribution will be at 
the Tays Center Kitchen located near Adult Education: 

¶ Wednesday, December 21st from 4pm to 6pm 

Distribution is open to any NMSU-A or NMSU student or  
employee who has an NMSU-A ID number.  Anyone receiving 
food will need to complete a short information card with their 
name, ID number, and any food restrictions or allergies. You may 
also provide constructive comments to help the pantry improve. 

For more information, contact Greg Hillis at (575) 439-3624. 
 

Hear Ye! Hear Ye!  

What  are  you do ing  to  suppor t  Re tent ion and/o r  
Completion?  

What are your colleagues doing to support Retention and/or Completion?  

If you are, or someone you know is doing something to support these areas, we 
want to know. Kudos must be offered and encouragement must be provided! 

Please send a quick email to Anne Ricksecker with basic details of the good work 
happening on our campus.   anricks@nmsu.edu  

 

 


